
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“2019 focus: Relationship with God” 
 
 
 
 
 

Parish Established 1910 
The Catholic Parish of Chatswood 

Diocese of Broken Bay  

 8th SUNDAY in ORDINARY TIME   
3 March 2019 - Year C/1 

 

Cardinal Pell: The conviction of Cardinal George Pell this week has shocked, 
angered and saddened Catholics around Australia. Fr Jim will address the impact 
of this and how we can respond at every Mass this weekend. A statement from 
the diocese is included in this bulletin. Fr Jim will be available in the St Peter Room 
in our new buildings in Kirk St after the vigil, 10.30am and 5.30pm Masses for 
people wanting to talk about the cumulative impact of clergy sexual abuse. The 
diocesan safeguarding manger Melinda Rixon is available on 8379 1605 
safeguarding@bbcatholic.org.au or visit www.1800respect.org.au for support.  
 

The Season of Lent: The forty days of Lent are a time for us to be intentional 
about our Christian discipleship. We are invited by the Church to take up some 
prayer, fasting or almsgiving which will cooperate with God’s grace to bring about 
the transformation of our lives. We offer you the following opportunities.  
 
Ash Wednesday is on Wednesday March 6th. There will be Masses at 7am, 9am, 
12.15pm and 7pm at which you will receive ashes on your forehead as a sign of 
your commitment to be transformed during Lent.  
 

The Light Is ON For You is our diocesan 
Initiative to have the sacrament of 
Reconciliation available in every parish in 
our Diocese from 7pm – 8pm on Friday 
nights of Lent starting March 8th. We will 
also have Reconciliation available at 8am 

on Wednesdays in addition to the usual Saturday 9.30am and Sunday 10am. 
 

Discerning the Way of Jesus   
Based on the practice of lectio divina as a way of reading 
the Scriptures that is prayerful and transformative. The 
booklet includes an introduction and step by step guide 
to lectio divina; weekly reflection questions for you and 
reflections from: Fr David Callaghan MGL; Sr Elizabeth 
Brennan SGS; and David Ranson. The booklets are 
available for no charge at the entrances of the church. An 
audio CD can be purchased for $5 from 
faith.formation@bbcatholic.org.au. 

 
The Stations of the Cross offer us an experience of praying with Jesus through 
the events of his passion. Stations of the Cross will be prayed in the church every 
Friday at both 11am and 7pm, with different groups and people offering a range of 
versions so that we can be enriched by many perspectives. 
  

Project Compassion is the Lenten almsgiving challenge of Caritas Australia, the 
Australian Catholic aid and development charity. Project Compassion boxes will 
be available on Wednesday.  
 

The Gospel of Luke with Bishop David Walker has attracted seventy people to the 
Tuesday morning and Thursday evening sessions. Bishop David is offering 
wonderful enrichment to the Gospel we are hearing proclaimed this year. The 
sessions will resume on Tuesday 12 March and Thursday 14 March after Bishop 
David enjoys a break. 
 

Lawrie Crowley, a long time parishioner will be buried in a family-only service on 
Monday. We will celebrate the 12.15pm Mass on Monday as a memorial for him, 
and friends are invited to join us for this Mass. 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ash Wednesday is  
this Wednesday  

March 6th 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Church - Cnr Kirk & Archer Sts,  
Chatswood 
Parish Office  - 94 Archer Street, 
Chatswood, 2067 
PO Box 1446, Chatswood,  2057 
Phone: 9410 9000 or for an after 
hours’ emergency call: 0473 046 906 
www.bbcatholic.org.au/Chatswood 
chatswoodoffice@bbcatholic.org.au 
 

Parish Office hours: 
Mon-Fri 9.30am-4.30pm 

Closed for lunch 1pm – 1.30pm 
 
Fr. Jim McKeon (Parish Priest) 
jim.mckeon@bbcatholic.org.au   
Fr. Andrew Kim SJ (Assist. Priest) 
andrew.kim@bbcatholic.org.au  
Fr John Puliparambil (Assist. Priest) 
john.puliparambil@bbcatholic.org.au  
Deacon Kevin Hale (Deacon) 
kevin.hale@bbcatholic.org.au  
Nicole Gorman (Parish Secretary) 
nicole.gorman@bbcatholic.org.au  
Gail Gill (Adult Faith Formation & Mission) 
gail.gill@bbcatholic.org.au  
Angela Hague (Pastoral Assoc. for Children’s 
Ministry) angela.hague@bbcatholic.org.au  
Adrian Brannan (Pastoral Assoc. for Youth 
Ministry)adrian.brannan@bbcatholic.org.au  
Michael Mercer (Facilities & Finance Officer) 
michael.mercer@bbcatholic.org.au  
Amelia Lee (Bookkeeper) 
amelia.lee@bbcatholic.org.au 
Maricel Malapira (Catechist Coordinator) 
maricel.malapira@bbcatholic.org.au 
Pressy Braganza  
pressy.braganza@bbcatholic.org.au (Admin 
Assistant for Children’s Ministry 
Bernadette Ho 
bernadette.ho@bbcatholic.org.au 
(Parishioner Engagement Coordinator) 
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Within the Parish 
 

 

WELCOME TO BERNADETTE HO who is taking up 
the role of our parish’s New Parishioner 
Engagement Coordinator. This is a new pastoral 
associate role, funded by the generosity of our 
planned givers, which allows us to be intentional 
about reaching out to and engaging with the many 
new people who come in contact with the parish, 
but who often slip through the cracks. Bernadette 
will be working particularly with families who are 
having their children baptised and with families 
with children coming into kindergarten.  
       Like each of our pastoral associates (catechist 
coordinator, children’s ministry coordinator, youth 
ministry coordinator and adult faith formation 
coordinator), the coordinator part of this role is 
significant. Our pastoral staff don’t do all the 
parish’s ministry, but instead support and resource 
us as parishioners to do the work of ministry which 
is entrusted to us at our baptism. In the coming 
months Bernadette will be looking for people to 
get involved in these welcoming ministries, 
including greeting people at the door of the 
church at each Mass.  
 
AUTHENTIC MEN What role models do men have 
today? Often there is dismay at the violence of 
some of our sporting heroes and the perceived 
corruption and indifference of leaders. Many men 
have had fathers who were absent or distant. But 
there are lots of good men around, and it is great  
to have the opportunity to get them together to 
inspire and support each other be the best man, 
the best husband, the best father and the best 
friend they can be. On Saturday March 9th they’re 
having a breakout day here at the parish where 
they’ll cook a BBQ and have a couple of talks about 
how to be “an authentic man” and they’d love you 
to join them. If you’re looking for a place where 
you can talk about something more than just the 
cricket then this is for you. To RSVP or to find out 
more call or text Dave on 0401 560 693 or Albert 
on 0439 130 656. 
 
FUNDRAISING At a recent Finance Committee 
meeting we decided to establish a fundraising 
committee to look broadly at how the parish 
encourages donations. We are looking for people 
with expertise in donor relations, strategy and 
communications. Contact Fr Jim if you can assist.  
 

THE LITURGY COMMITTEE met for the first time 
this year and has begun to prepare our Easter 
liturgies so that they will be prayerful and engage 
us in the mystery of Jesus’ death and resurrection. 
Gerard Ryan accepted the role as chair of the 
committee for the year.  
 

Fr Andrew Pilgrimage to Rome, Dubrovnik & 
Medjugorje.  Departs 26 August 2019.  Email Fr 
Andrew on andykim53@hotmail.com for details. 

A WORD OF THANKS 
Thank you very much for your prayers and 
generous support for the Kerala Flood Appeal, 
especially for the Archdiocese of Verapoly. We 
raised AUD $6178.90.     Fr John Puliparambil  
 
SCHOOL ENROLMENT Many Catholic schools are 
beginning their enrolment processes in the coming 
month, and most Catholic schools require a parish 
reference. To obtain a parish reference we ask 
people to come to one of our enrolment 
workshops which gives Fr Jim and members of the 
parish team an opportunity to meet with you and 
to share the opportunities for parish involvement 
for you and your family. Our upcoming workshops 
for primary school are Sat March 9th at 10am and 
Sat April 6th at 2pm, and for secondary school is 
Sat April 3rd at 10am. These workshops are for 
parents, not children, and either or both parents 
are welcome to attend. Bring your school 
reference form with your section completed to the 
workshop. If your reference form does not have a 
section for you to describe your parish 
involvement please also download this form from 
the parish website. To RSVP or for more 
information contact  
Bernadette.ho@bbcatholic.org.au  
 

MERCY CATHOLIC COLLEGE 
OPEN DAY  

SUNDAY, 3 MARCH  
11AM – 2PM 

 
ST PIUS X COLLEGE, CHATSWOOD 
OPEN DAY Saturday March 16  
Chatswood 10am– 2pm,  
Oxford Falls 8am– 12noon 
• Meet the Principal, staff and 
students 
• Principal’s Welcome – 12 noon 
(Chatswood) 
ALL WELCOME  www.spx.nsw.edu.au 
 
WITH OUR LADY OF DOLOURS WE PRAY FOR: 
 

Sick:   Michael Dignam, Jim Gallagher, Grazia 
Baldry, Sunarso Ali 
 

Recently Deceased:  Lawrie Crowley, 
Fr Patrick Walsh CSsR 
 

Deceased Anniversary:  Kathleen Noone, Leslie 
Noone, John Noone, Patricia Powis, Godofredo 
Abenales, Herminia Abenales, Policarpio Arias Diaz, 
Elvis Sebastian Arias Cauxtro, Francisco Ortiga 
 

Deceased:  Nunzia & Pietro Culicetta, Luigi & 
Nunzia Di Mauro, Pietro & Carmela Patane, 
Antonietta Aloisio, Antonino & Leonarda Fontana 
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ACCLAIM’ YOUTH & YOUNG ADULTS 

 
Wait, whaaaaaaat just happened?!! Wasn’t it 
Christmas like yesterday? ‘Nek minnit’ into the 
third month of the year, only feels like we just got 
back to school, Uni has started, Lent is about to 
start, summer is winding up, and a quarter of the 
year is almost gone......Not to worry; the youth of 
the parish are making the most of our 
opportunities to truly live and follow the Gospel 
message of Jesus Christ in fellowship, with a 
range of social and formation activities to keep us 
spreading joy, and always hooked into Christ’s 
saving message! 
There is never ever a bad time to engage with our 
youth and young adult ministries and get plugged 
in to your faith further. We’ve got plenty of 
activities and opportunities to keep your faith life 
growing and active in friendship. Come and see, 
plug in, get empowered! ‘Get Lit’ in the Light of 
Christ! 
 

Each Sunday the 5:30pm Youth Mass gives us a 
weekly opportunity to come together and 
worship; celebrating our faith, life and each other. 
We would truly love to welcome anyone to join us 
in this celebration and for the social outings and 
dinners we share afterwards.  
We would also love to help you involve yourself 
more in the Mass; there are a number of 
ministries we can assist you connect with. We are 
always very interested in any musicians or singers 
who would like to join us each Sunday (of any 
ability level…really). Please just approach us in the 
church or contact on the details below. 
 

Our Tuesday Evening: Conversation Circles; Word! 
Rolls on for our young adults with Hamish and a 
small group of around 10 gleaning the wisdom of 
CS Lewis from ‘Mere Christianity’. It is not too late 
to join the conversation, meeting at 6:30pm to 
enjoy a light meal with the discussion starting from 
7pm in the St Paul Room. 
 

Our Junior Acclaim teen; years 7 to 10 group will 
hold another event next week the 10th of March 
after forming the choir at the 9am Mass, morning 
tea and at around 10:30 we will go to the St Paul 
room for a Lenten Reflection and then afterwards 
for a game of Ben Simmons style full court B’ball.  
Bring ya water bottle!!  On the evening of 
Saturday April 6th we are organising a movie night 
with the youth group of the Salvation Army, more 
details will be sent to parents about this event. 
 

We now have a group of 6 young adults (20 +) 
rostered to occasionally supervise these monthly 
activities for the teenagers, we would love to hear 

from any others, perhaps uni students, aspiring 
teachers? Contact Adrian on the details below if 
you would like to know more. 
 

From this first Sunday in Lent, the 10th of March at 
2pm our young adults will commence a weekly 
Lectio Divina; Discerning the Way of Jesus this will 
give us some spiritual guidance through the 
season preparing ourselves for Easter. Please meet 
us in the St Paul room. 
 

On Sunday March 24th there will be another of our 
Mercy and St Pius X Students Mass, seeing our 
local students contribute to the youth Mass in 
their parish and fulfil various ministries with our 
young adults. As always there will be a BBQ 
hospitality for all parishioners after the Mass and 
we look forward to celebrating this occasion every 
4th Sunday of each month in school term. 
 

On Friday March 29th the quarterly Diocesan 
Praisefest will take place up at The Light of Christ 
Centre Waitara. This is a vibrant regular event for 
youth of any age with Praise and Worship music 
and inspiring speakers. Let us know if you are 
looking to go as a group from the parish attends 
each one. 
 

In Term 2 we will be running ‘Alpha for Youth’ 
with Years 9 and 10 on Wednesday afternoons 
starting on the 1st of May and running weekly right 
through the term up until the 26th of June. We 
would love to welcome any students associated 
with the parish in these year groups to join us each 
week in the new parish meeting room area. Please 
let Adrian know and we can get you permission 
forms and signed up.  This is going to be 
AWESOME, don’t miss it. 
 

July 19-21 the Diocese is hosting a Holy Spirit 
Retreat for Young Adults at Canisius House, 
Centre of Ignatian Spirituality, Pymble. A fantastic 
opportunity for reflection in a tradition that has 
strengthened many! 
 

A number of young adults have approached us 
about the Australian Catholic Youth Festival in 
Perth, 7-11 December. We are looking to take a 
large group of 16-30 year olds for a celebration of 
the very best of our Catholic Faith. Attendance at 
ACYF will be subsidised by the parish. This will be 
an amazing and exciting event and we would like 
to hear from those who wish to join us in 
pilgrimaging to Perth with a group of young adults 
from Chatswood, please let us know that you’re 
keen!  
 

We would love to meet you! If you are interested 
in any of these events or just want to get involved 
please just approach us before or after Mass or 
contact on the deets below.   

Peace,  Adrian Brannan, Pastoral Associate for 
Youth Ministry 
Adrian@chatswoodparish.org.au  or 0414 826 326
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Children’s Ministries 
 

 
 
 

Calling 
young 

singers! 
If you are in Year 
2 to 6 in primary 

school and you love to sing, we would love you to 
come and join our Kid’s Choir! 
We sing at the 9am Mass on the third Sunday of 
each month and would love to have new singers 
come and join us. The songs we sing are kid 
friendly and this is a great way to come and share 
your gift and love of singing with our parish 
community. 
To join, just come along to the choir area about 
8.45am and talk to Gillian who leads our choir. If 
you want to know more about the choir, please 
contact Angela in the parish office. 
angela.hague@bbcatholic.org.au  

 
News from the Children’s Atrium 

A place to be with God - for 
children  

aged between 3 and 12 years 
 

Our parish Atrium has 
been in recess since the 
building work 
commenced last 
September – but the 
great news is that the 

buildings are nearly complete! 
We are currently preparing our new Atrium 
facilities and we are very much looking forward 
to welcoming all the children back to the Atrium 
in Term Two. 
 
Our 2019 Atrium session times will be: 
3-6 year olds  Mondays 10-11.30am 

Tuesdays 3.45-5.15pm  
Fridays 9.30-11am 
Fridays 11.30am-1pm 

6-9 year olds  Mondays 3.45-5.30pm  
Tuesdays 3.45-5.30pm 

9-12 year olds  Mondays 3.45-5.30pm  
 
If you are interested in finding out more about 
the Atrium for your child, contact Angela at the 
parish office or  
old.childrens.atrium@gmail.com 

 
 
 

 
 

Teen Youth Group 
Meets Next 

Sunday 10 March 2019 at 
10.15am 

Our next gathering of our teen 
youth group will begin in the 
forecourt of the church at 
10.15am next Sunday 10 March.   
If you are in years 7-9 please join 
us for a Lenten reflection followed by fun activities 
with your youth group leaders until 12.30pm. 
For more details, please contact Angela at the 
parish office. angela.hague@bbatholic.org.au 
 

Reconciliation Preparation Update 
This week 106 children 
in our parish have begun 
preparing to receive the 
Sacrament of 
Reconciliation for the 
first time. 

 

The focus of the sessions this week has been on 
God’s unconditional love for each one of us, as 
taught to us through the Prophet Jeremiah (Jer 
31:3) “I have loved you with an everlasting Love” 
and as described in the parable of the Forgiving 
Father (Luke 15:11-24). 
 

This weekend, the children will be presented to the 
parish at the Vigil, 9.00am and 10.30 Masses.  At 
the end of Mass please collect a prayer card to be 
that child’s prayer partner.  
Your prayers of support will strengthen them on 
their journey and the children, parents and parish 

staff thank you for this support. 
 

Kids Baptism 
Preparation 
Program 
Twice a year, we run a preparation program for 6-
10 year old children who would like to be baptised.  
This program includes the parents and child 
attending preparation sessions together in a small 
group with other children and families.  
 
Our next Kids’ Baptism Program will begin on 
Sunday 31 March 2019. If you would like your child 
to join this program, you can download the 
information and enrolment forms from our parish 
website. http://www.bbcatholic.org.au/Chatswood 
Click on Sacraments then Baptism and then Kids’ 
Baptism.  If you would like to discuss baptism for 
your child at any age, please contact Angela at the 
Parish Office. 
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The Catechist Ministry of Chatswood Parish 
will be holding a  

Parent Orientation Night 
Thursday 7th of March at 7pm 

in the Magnificat Parish Meeting Room. 

If your child attends one of the local State 
Primary Schools, we warmly invite you to 
this meeting to:  

• Meet and greet the Kindy Scripture 
Teachers and other people involved in 
the State School Catechist Ministry 

• Learn about how we teach Scripture in 
the State Schools 

• Answer your queries with regards to 
Scripture in the State Schools 

• Learn about the upcoming Kindy 
Blessing Mass (see right) and other 
ways we support you and your child’s 
faith development in our Parish. 
 

Please pass this invitation on to other 
Catholic parents in your child’s school. 

We would love to see many of you at this 
meeting. 

 
To help us with catering,  

please RSVP by 6th of March to Maricel 
maricel.malapira@bbcatholic.org.au  

or Phone (02) 9410 90 
 
 

Kindy Blessing 
Mass 

 
 

The Catholic community of Chatswood 
invites all the Kindy children and their 

families to our: 
 

‘Kindy Blessing Mass’ 
On Sunday 17 March 2019 

At our 9am Family Mass 
 

A family-friendly celebration at 
Our Lady of Dolours Catholic Church 

94 Archer St. Chatswood 
 

During this Mass we will celebrate their 
‘starting school’ 

with a special blessing. 
 

After Mass please join us at Our Lady of 
Dolours Primary School playground where 
we will have morning tea and a jumping 

castle! 
 

Please bring a plate to share! 
All welcome! 
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